[bookmark: _GoBack]To All Managers and Assistant Managers of Los Angeles City Personnel Department,
 
The attached files contain a Notice of Infringement of Constitutional Rights & Conspiracy of Deprivation of Rights, addressed to each and every member of the City Personnel Senior Management group.  This notice is not a threat.  It is an attempt to educate you on the effects and consequences of your actions, regarding the unconstitutional mandate that Mayor Eric Garcetti is trying to push through.  The notice clearly spells out case law and consequences for continued usurpation of the rights of free citizens of the USA.
 
I know that the CAO has stated that this mandate is issued under the Emergency Powers act.  This act clearly states that local governments have a total of 37 days for emergency powers, and that those powers can’t unduly contradict the Constitution of the United States of America.  The emergency was declared, for Los Angeles City, over a year ago.  That is far and beyond the original 37 days.  The emergency was declared due to possible ICU beds being over run with COVID 19 patients.  That did not happen.  Now the Mayor is trying to claim that it is infection rates that drive this emergency; however, the CDC, NIH, and the WHO have all stated that the Vaccinated people carry just as much viral load as the un-vaccinated.  They have also stated that the vaccine does not protect persons from getting COVID19, or going to the hospital.
 
There are multiple Unfair Labor Practice Grievances, filed with the ERB.  The City CAO has stated that there is an Impasse.  The rules and charters are very clear on the process for a declared Impasse.  The ERB must defer to the NLRB.  This process takes, per the City CAO and the Chief City Attorney, at least one year to resolve.  
 
I am respectfully requesting that you all stand up for the Constitutional Rights of the employees of the City of Los Angeles, as you swore to do when you signed your Ethics declarations in the City New Employee Hiring paperwork.  Please stop this harassment and hostile work environment.  Please stand up for the City of Los Angeles work force.
 
Thank you for your time and effort in this matter.  

